Bob Crossin Retirement Announcement
Subject: Chief Financial Officer Bob Crossin to Retire

It is with mixed emotions that I announce the retirement of our Senior Vice President and Chief Financial Officer (CFO) Bob Crossin. Bob has been a part of the Frankford Hospital/Aria Health organization for 32 years, and in that time, has done an extraordinary job in helping to secure the financial position of our company. While I’ve only worked with Bob for three years of his tenure at Aria, I’ve come to known him as a dedicated, talented individual and a key member of our organization. 
Bob joined us in 1981 when he was hired as an Assistant Controller, responsible for general accounting and accounts payable duties. He soon became a Hospital Controller and then a System Controller which gave him responsibility for all finance and accounting functions of corporate entity and for-profit subsidiaries. In 2000, Bob became Vice President of Finance and then Chief Financial Officer only three years later. In each role, Bob was well respected by his peers for his knowledge and his dedication to excellence and integrity.
During his time here, Bob was responsible for developing a strong Finance department that has proven to be a loyal and capable group of people who are committed to our success and our mission to deliver outstanding care to the communities we serve. Bob has expressed his pleasure in leading such a great team that works well together and encourages each other to find new, innovative ways of doing business. 
Bob credits his great success at Aria in part to the late Kevin Connor, our former CFO, who Bob considered his mentor and someone who helped him develop his knowledge and skills. Bob says his work and leadership style were heavily influenced by Kevin, whose ‘cardinal rule’ was, “You can't go wrong if you do the right thing.”
Bob’s last day with Aria will be on (?). Until then, he will help Andrew DeVoe transition to his role as our new CFO. I know Andrew will benefit greatly from Bob’s experience. 
I want to take this opportunity to express my appreciation for Bob and his years of dedicated service. He has been a valuable team member, leader, and friend. Please join me in wishing him the very best in his retirement.

Thank you 
